Feedback on the “Proposal for the Reform of The Global Fund to Fight AIDS, Tuberculosis, and Malaria”

Marina,

I spoke with Hank McKinnell, CEO of Pfizer Inc. about the student’s proposal and in particular about the amendments relating to Intellectual Property rights. He had these comments that might interest the students.

1. Major pharmaceutical companies are already granting licenses to generic companies in developing countries to produce drugs that are still protected by patents. McKinnell gave me the example of GlaxoSmithKline and Pfizer who have granted some licenses in South Africa. 

2. McKinnell believed that this would happen more and more and was accepted by most major Pharma companies.

3. McKinnell agreed with the student’s plan to have generic companies manufacture drug for developing countries in preference to the originator company providing the material.

4. McKinnell did not believe that a central UN agency as proposed was neither necessary nor added value. He believed that companies acting directly with generic companies would make more progress.

5. McKinnell agreed absolutely with the need to have distinctive markings for product intended for developing country sales. He used the word “essential”.  He believes that the EU is reticent about enforcing this because of their policies allowing parallel importing.

6. McKinnell felt that the drugs produced under license for developing countries should only be sold through government clinics. He gave the example of India where there is a sizeable proportion of the population (about 10%) who has an income levels above the US average. Those who can afford to pay should not exploit the system.

7. For developed countries like France, McKinnell added that they needed to pay higher prices for medicines than they currently do if the reforms are to pay for themselves. France cannot criticize companies for not contributing enough when they themselves are not paying appropriately for the research and development.

